

Town of The Blue Mountains

32 Mill Street, Box 310 Thornbury, ON NOH 2P0 Phone: 519-599-3131 Fax: 519-599-7723

https://www.thebluemountains.ca

Project No.: #2020-53-P-OPS

Delivered: March 18, 2021

RE: Upcoming Construction Activity on Blue Mountain Drive and Fraser Crescent

Dear Resident,

This letter is to advise you of upcoming construction set to occur near your home on March 22 & 24, 2021 from 9am to 5pm. Residents can expect to see construction equipment operating on Blue Mountain Drive and Fraser Crescent. A small section of road in front of 143 Blue Mountain Drive will be closed to through traffic on March 24th only. All construction equipment will be removed and road restoration should be completed by 5pm. No other Town services will be impacted. Garbage and recycling pick-up will remain as scheduled and will not be impacted.

The work will include:

- A pit excavation dug in the road in front of 143 Blue Mountain Drive (on March 24th).
- A borehole drilled in the road in front of 140 Blue Mountain Drive (on March 22nd).
- A borehole drilled in the easement in front of 129 Fraser Crescent (on March 22nd).

Only the following addresses will not have access to their driveways during the day and will need to park outside the construction zone for the duration of construction. The Contractor will knock on your door prior to starting the work to give you an opportunity to move your vehicle:

- 143 Blue Mountain Drive (only on March 24th)
- 140 Blue Mountain Drive (only on March 24th)
- 129 Fraser Crescent (only on March 22nd)

This excavation and earth drilling work is to support the ongoing design of the watermain connection between Blue Mountain Drive and Fraser Crescent being completed by WT Infrastructure Solutions Inc. on behalf of the Town of the Blue Mountains. Construction of the watermain is set to occur this summer. This watermain connection will improve water distribution in the neighbourhood.

Please direct any inquiries or concerns to Jonathon Auckland of WT Infrastructure Solutions. I am happy to answer any questions.

Sincerely,

Jonathon Auckland, P.Eng.

Civil Engineer

WT Infrastructure Solutions Inc. jon.auckland@wtinfrastructure.ca 226-332-0789

